

September Newsletter

September 2018

Dr. Yolanda Holloway, Principal Mr. Todd F. Nichols, Assistant Principal

Mark Your Calendar

September 12th - Pre-K Orientation September 13th – First day of Pre-K September 18th—Fall Picture Day September 20th – Back to School Night @6pm

October 15th - No School
October 16th & 17th—Academic Nights
October 19th - No School
October 31st - ½ Day - Halloween
Parade!!

Parents May Request Teacher Information

The Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 provides parents of students attending Title 1 schools the opportunity to request information about the professional qualifications of their child's teachers. Parents of elementary students may request in writing to the school principal information about their child's teacher including college/university degrees of certification held, subject area of the teacher's degree or certification, and Maryland certification status. Additionally, if your child is served by paraprofessionals, parents may request their professional qualifications.

Please return all emergency update forms, Choptank enrollment forms and Free and Reduced Meal forms (must submit every year).

There is a policy for Complaints Concerning Federally Funded Programs XI.110.20.

School Safety Update

The Caroline County Public School system will continue to utilize the Raptor system to better allow us to track visitors in our schools and provide us with a safer. more monitored environment for students and staff. Upon entering a Caroline County School, please present a valid state-issued ID (driver's license, state id card), which will be scanned into the system. Upon reading the information, Raptor will check national and local databases to identify those individuals that should not be allowed in our schools. Once entry is approved, Raptor will issue a badge that identifies the visitor, the date, and the purpose of his/her visit.



Thank you to all who joined us for our annual "Open House"!

If you would like to visit your child's classroom, we ask that you kindly give the teacher 24-hours' notice via phone call to the school or email.



This summer CCPS instituted a new volunteer policy for those interested in being a chaperone or volunteering in our schools. The volunteer handbook is located on the CCPS website. If you are interested in volunteering please pick up an application and reach out to Mrs. Becky Schoonover who will set up the mandatory volunteer training sessions. You will need to complete an application for any volunteer opportunity which includes field trips up to overnight trips.

School Procedures

School opens daily for students at 8:45. Students may not be dropped off unsupervised before this time.

Students arriving to school after 9AM will be considered late and must have a parent sign them in with the front office staff.

School staff will be available to monitor the car rider line each morning beginning at 8:45AM.

The school day ends for students at 3:45 PM. If you plan to pick your child up from school, please send in a note for the teacher so we can have them ready to leave on time.

Parents are welcome to have lunch with their children at any time without advance notice. Check into the office upon arrival, present government issued ID and receive a visitor's sticker.